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_____________________________ 
New After School Clubs! 

Starting Monday 6th March 2023 

P1 & P2 ‘Lego Engineers Club’ 2-3pm 

Book here: 
https://www.glowgroupni.com/service-page/good-shepherd-ps-little-lego-
engineers?referral=service_list_widget 

 

 

P3, P4, P5, P6 & P7 ‘Coding & Minecraft Club’ 3-4pm 

Book here: https://www.glowgroupni.com/service-page/good-shepherd-
ps-coding-and-robotics?referral=service_list_widget 

There are 24 places for each club, and they will be allocated on a first 
come, first served basis.  See more information on the attached flyers 
below. 

Please check the school newsletter for the dates for all clubs. 

 

The school holiday list for 2023-24 is now on 
the school website in the Parents Area. 
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Primary 1 & Primary 2:

 



Primary 3- Primary 7:

 



 
We would like to give a special word of thanks to Mrs Mary Hegarty, 
who stepped down from her position as Chair of the Board of Governors 
recently.  Her dedication and support of the school has been outstanding 
over many years. 

We would also like to congratulate Mr Philip Duffy on his appointment 
as Chair of the Board of Governors and Mr Nigel Sproule on his election 
of Vice Chair. 

________________________________________ 

 

 

________________________________________ 

We are delighted to welcome Miss Lauren Clifford 
on teaching practice from The Ulster University.  
Miss Clifford will be under the direction and 
support of Mrs Kivlehan in Primary 1. 

 
 

We would like to congratulate Alex on his 
recent qualification to the finals of the 
Northern Ireland Cross Country League.  
This is a great achievement.  Alex will 
compete at the final on Friday 3rd March in 
Mallusk.   

Good luck Alex from everyone at Good 
Shepherd Primary & Nursery School! 



 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

Get set… we’re taking part in Sustrans Big Walk and Wheel 2023 the UK’s largest inter-
school cycling, walking, wheeling and scooting challenge. The challenge runs from 20-31 
March. It’s free and we would love everyone to be involved. 
 
What do you need to do? 
Encourage your child(ren) to walk, scoot or cycle to school on as many days as possible 
during the event.  
 
Why we are taking part 
Sustrans Big Walk and Wheel is a great way to build physical activity in children’s daily 
routine which is important for their physical health and mental wellbeing.  
 
Active school runs also help to reduce congestion and air pollution outside the school gate. 
A 2021 YouGov study showed nearly half of UK children worry about air pollution near 
their school. And that children thought active travel was the best away to bring down these 
pollution levels. 

Plus there are some great prizes to be won every day if we get enough children taking part! 
 
Useful resources 
To help you prepare, Sustrans has developed a handy free guide to walking, cycling or 
scooting to school. It is packed with advice to help you have hassle-free journey to school.  
Download your free family guide using this link: https://www.sustrans.org.uk/sign-up-to-
receive-your-free-school-run-guide/   
 
For more information about the event go to www.bigwalkandwheel.org.uk . Enjoy the 
challenge! 
 
Best wishes 
 
Mrs S. McCafferty 

https://www.sustrans.org.uk/our-blog/news/2021/april/increase-in-children-s-concerns-over-air-pollution/
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New Education Authority Youth Centre 

 

The Youth Centre which is located next door to the school will be undergoing 
major development works commencing on Monday 13th February.  There will be 
increased pressures on parking in and around the school grounds during 
this construction work.  This may be a great opportunity for local families to 
begin walking or cycling to school.  

We would like to take the opportunity to remind our school community on the 
various procedures in which to follow to ensure the health and safety of everyone. 

• Parents/guardians are not permitted to drive into the school ground unless 
they are blue badge holders or there is a special arrangement made with 
Mrs McCafferty. 

• Those attending the breakfast club should be accompanied by an adult to 
the canteen door and enter the school grounds via the top pedestrian gate 
located near the nursery. 

• Please do not park on the yellow zig zag lines outside the school gates as 
they are essential for visibility. 

• Please use the school crossing patrol 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



What’s on at Good Shepherd Primary & Nursery School?  
 
Date What’s on? 
1/3/23 Dance Club- WEEK 7 

2-3pm P1 & P2, 3-4pm P3-P7   
2/3/23 After School Yoga with Lorraine 
2/3/23 Maiden City Soccer P1 & P2 2-3pm,  

P3, P4, P5, P6 & P7 3-4pm 
3/3/23 Primary 7 Mrs Forbes Class: creative writing workshop with Steven from 

Sustrans 
3/3/23 P5 Mrs Mitchell’s class swimming @1.30pm week 6 
3/3/23 Northern Ireland Cross Country Final- Good Luck Alex! 
6/3/23 Lego Engineers Club Primary 1 & Primary 2: 2-3pm WEEK 1 

Coding & Minecraft Club P3, P4, P5, P6 & P7: 3-4pm WEEK 1 
7/3/23 Northern Ireland Fire & Rescue Service Visit Primary 5 
7/3/23 Multi-sport after school club- WEEK 8 

2-3pm P1 & P2, 3-4pm P3-P7 
8/3/23 Dance Club- WEEK 8 

2-3pm P1 & P2, 3-4pm P3-P7   
9/3/23 Primary 3 visit the Waterside Theatre for ‘Granny D’ performance @10am 
9/3/23 After School Yoga with Lorraine.  LAST WEEK 
9/3/23 Maiden City Soccer P1 & P2 2-3pm,  

P3, P4, P5, P6 & P7 3-4pm 
10/3/23 Boys Gaelic Blitz 
10/3/23 P5 Mrs Mitchell’s class swimming @1.30pm week 7 
13/3/23 Céilí Dancing with Mary McGuigan Primary 1-Primary 7 
13/3/23 Lego Engineers Club Primary 1 & Primary 2: 2-3pm NO CLASS THIS WEEK 

Coding & Minecraft Club P3, P4, P5, P6 & P7: 3-4pm NO CLASS THIS WEEK 
14/3/23 Multi-sport after school club- WEEK 9 

2-3pm P1 & P2, 3-4pm P3-P7 
15/3/23 Dance Club- WEEK 9 

2-3pm P1 & P2, 3-4pm P3-P7   
16/3/23 No After School Clubs today 
16/3/23 Wear green/non-uniform 

Friday 17th March- School Closed for St. Patrick’s Day 
Monday 20th – Friday 31st March  

Sustrans Big Walk and Wheel Initiative 
20/3/23 Lego Engineers Club Primary 1 & Primary 2: 2-3pm WEEK 2 

Coding & Minecraft Club P3, P4, P5, P6 & P7: 3-4pm WEEK 2 
21/3/23 Multi-sport after school club- WEEK 10.  LAST WEEK OF CURRENT BLOCK 

2-3pm P1 & P2, 3-4pm P3-P7 



Date What’s on? 
22/3/23 Primary 2 Mrs Desmond/Miss Logue’s Class Assembly @9.30am in the 

assembly hall 
22/3/23 Dance Club- WEEK 10. LAST WEEK OF CURRENT BLOCK 

2-3pm P1 & P2, 3-4pm P3-P7   
22/3/23 Chess Club P5, P6 & P7.  WEEK 1 
23/3/23 Primary 2 Mrs Chambers’ Class Assembly @9.30am in the assembly hall 
23/3/23 Maiden City Soccer P1 & P2 2-3pm,  

P3, P4, P5, P6 & P7 3-4pm 
24/3/23 Girls Gaelic Blitz 
24/3/23 P5 Mrs Mitchell’s class swimming @1.30pm week 8 
27/3/23 Lego Engineers Club Primary 1 & Primary 2: 2-3pm WEEK 3 

Coding & Minecraft Club P3, P4, P5, P6 & P7: 3-4pm WEEK 3 
28/3/23 Multi-sport after school club- WEEK 1.   

FIRST WEEK OF NEW 10 WEEK BLOCK 
2-3pm P1 & P2, 3-4pm P3-P7 
Booking opening soon here: http://www.skillschoolni.com/  

29/3/23 Dance Club- WEEK 1.  
FIRST WEEK OF NEW 10 WEEK BLOCK 
2-3pm P1 & P2, 3-4pm P3-P7   
Booking opening soon here: http://www.skillschoolni.com/  

29/3/23 Chess Club P5, P6 & P7.  WEEK 2 
30/3/23 Maiden City Soccer P1 & P2 2-3pm,  

P3, P4, P5, P6 & P7 3-4pm 
31/3/23 Boys Gaelic Blitz 
31/3/23 P5 Mrs Mitchell’s class swimming @1.30pm week 9 
1/4/23 Sacrament of Confirmation.  St. Columb’s Church, Chapel Road. 

Mr Herron’s class @ 11am 
Ms Forbes class @ 1pm 

 

 

 

 

We would like to take the opportunity to wish our 
Primary 7 children who will be celebrating the 
Sacrament of Confirmation on Saturday 1st April 
every blessing.  May the Holy Spirit guide you and 
keep you safe. 

http://www.skillschoolni.com/
http://www.skillschoolni.com/


 
Learning starts at 9am every day.  It is important that your child is punctual 
for school.  School gates open from 8.45am.  Breakfast club is open from 
8.10am.  No need to book in for the breakfast club- £1 a day per child. 
Nursery-Primary 7 are welcome to attend.   Please enter the school 
grounds via the Nursery pedestrian gate. 

 

Please ensure that you download the Schools NI App which is linked to our 
website.  Click on the ? on the app and ensure that notifications are turned on.  
This is our central means of communication. 

 

 



 

Safeguarding Information 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
Members of the Schools Safeguarding team are:                       
The Chair of the Board of Governors (Mr P. Duffy)    
The Vice Chair of the Board of Governors (Mr N. Sproule)           
The Designated Governor for Child Protection (Dr M. Gormley)  
The Designated Teacher for Child Protection (Mrs Maria Harley)                                                                
Deputy Designated Teacher for Child Protection (Mrs S. McCafferty).   
Other members of Safeguarding Team:  
Mrs P. Houston, Mrs R Warne, Mrs F Desmond, Mrs M Mc Cormack & Mr D Herron. 
 

School policies can be found on the school website under the ‘My School’ section.  
The following policies have been recently ratified by the Board of Governors: 
Period Dignity, Health & Safety, First Aid & Child Protection.  There is also a 
wide range of support information for parents in the ‘Parents Section’ of the school 
website.  This is updated regularly.   

 

I would like to take the opportunity to remind parents/guardians 
that no cars are permitted inside the school grounds at any 
time unless this has been pre-arranged with Mrs McCafferty or you 
are a blue badge holder.  Please share this information with 
grandparents and childminders as refusal often causes 
offence.  Please ensure that the school gates are kept 
clear.  Cars should not be parked on the yellow zigzag lines 
outside the school gates at any time.  Please talk to your child 
about general road safety.  Please cross the road using the school 
crossing patrol.  Enter and exit the school using the pedestrian gates 
only.  Once your child is collected from school, please keep them 
beside you at all times.  These measures are in the interest of 
everyone's health and safety.  Thank you! 


